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HIGHWAYS LIAISON MEETING  

The regular meetings between representatives from the Parish Council and the local Highways Officer 
continue to take place, the latest of these was on 5th April. Items of note included confirmation that work to 
reinstate road markings at the Cross Lane/Bomish Lane junction had been due to be completed on 29th March, 
unfortunately heavy rain meant that this would need to be rescheduled. Following a recent accident at the 
junction, this has again been referred to the Road Safety Team at Cheshire East Council who have agreed that, 
in addition to the road markings, letters will be sent to land owners asking them to trim back hedges to 
improve visibility and that remedial measures to improve road safety will be considered.   
 

It was also confirmed that the Construction Team is looking at what work may be required at Shearbrook 
Bridge. The lengthy road closure here earlier in the year was due to emergency work conducted by United 
Utilities and was unconnected to the issue with the embankment. 
 

You can keep up to date with current and upcoming planned roadworks, road closures or other traffic 
disruptions on the Cheshire East Council website at https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/highways-and-
roads/roadworks-and-travel-disruption.  The Parish Council will post any information relating to road closures 
on its website.  
 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 

The next council and committee meetings will take place in May as follows: 

• Annual Meeting of the Parish Council  – 28th May 2024 at 7.30pm 

Members of the public are welcome to attend our meetings which are held in the Village Hall.  Time is set 
aside at our monthly Parish Council meetings for you to have your say and ask questions.  All meeting notices 
will be displayed on the notice boards at the Village Hall and on the corner of Bank View and Main Road and 
on the website at https://goostreyparishcouncil.gov.uk 

PCSO SURGERIES 

PSCO Graham holds beat surgeries in the Village Hall Lounge, the dates will be published on the council 
website. If you have any issues or concerns, please come along and discuss them, everyone is welcome. 

PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS AND CONTACT DETAILS - The Parish Office is open from 1pm-4pm on a 
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  Phone 01477 535825 (answerphone out of office hours) or, in an 
emergency call the Clerk on 07726 460477.  Email the Clerk at clerk@goostreyparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
VILLAGE HALL CONTACT DETAILS – villagehall@goostreyparishcouncil.gov.uk  or 07425 511680. 
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